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President: Patricia Clunes – 5498 6066

Treasurer: Pam Termont-Schenk

Secretary: Cecil Neilson

Newsletter Editor: Patricia Clunes

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Well here we are back from Conference re-invented and saving our money for Convention in Melbourne from 24 – 29 June 2006!!!  I will check out some accommodation (if time allows) when I am down in Melbourne this coming weekend.
Sue, Barbara, Sandra, Pam and I had a great time, met some interesting people, heard some inspirational speakers (how do young people fit so much into their lives?), heard the ZI President message, attended the flag parade and official welcome, attended the banquet and memorial service.  All in all it was a great weekend in great company.

Many thanks to Sandra for putting together the A4 sized Status of Women Service Profile for the Conference and for Janette for making sure that it all fitted onto the page.  Their great work was rewarded when we were presented with the Club Recognition Award during the Banquet at Conference.

Mark on your calendar or in your diary that we are meeting at Sandra’s on Wednesday 9 November to ice cakes, wrap presents and pack Emergency Packs commencing at 7.00 pm.  Hope to see you all there.  Let’s car pool for a bit of fellowship on the way to Sandra’s.  Who can drive?  Who would like a lift?
Charity Day:  Helpers needed in 2 hour shifts from 8.30am to 5.30 pm.  Are you available?
Sunday 13 November from 10am to 2.00pm we will be having a Sausage Sizzle outside Harvey Normans.  Are you able to help???  Some members have volunteered others required.  Bring your husband, partner, son/daughter, neighbour.  The more people helping the better it will be for all of us.  
Do you have any Breast Cushion Material at home waiting to be sewn?  We are trying to get some indication how many more cushions we still have to make.

FROM THE BOARD

IMPORTANT PROPOSAL:

It was been proposed that the club investigate the possibility of hosting a weekly Bingo Session.  Before we investigate this further we need to know if we have 100% commitment from Club members not just to the proposal but to be present for your rostered time slot.

Comments Welcome:  ____________________

The proposal is –

Are you prepared to support a weekly Bingo Session organized by the Club?

YES


NO

Please send your response to Patricia.
	BIRTHDAYS
	ANNIVERSARIES

	Helene 20/11
	Nil


TREASURERS REPORT

To be presented at the meeting if Pam is back from her adventure.

STATUS OF WOMEN/SERVICE.
District Conference Profile: 

Thanks to Janette for publishing this document so excellently. Because of the Club’s over one thousand hours of Service this past year we received a framed certificate at District 24 Conference from Olivia Sarah- Le Lacheur, District Chairman of Status of Women Service.  Thank you everyone for the amount of hands-on Service that you provide. It is a special feature of our Club.

ZISVAW – Caboolture Regional Domestic Violence Emergency Packs and Christmas Gifts: 

The annual packing and wrapping of items for the local Domestic Violence Service will be held on 09 November at 7.00pm at Sandra’s place. Please note this date in your diary.

Thank you to Patricia and Pam Berkett for purchasing the final items required for this local Service project.

Local Safe House: 

At the last Dinner Meeting it was moved that the Club investigates joining with other interested, local community groups to help provide this amenity.  Pam has the contact details so we will await her return from overseas to commence our investigations into the feasibility of the project. (See story further into the newsletter on what Helene found out)
Educational Resources for Somalia: 

We have processed the donations from Delaney’s Creek State School. Barbara is collecting resources from St Peter’s, I will collect resources from Burpengary and Patricia collected books from Liz O’Sullivan from Artistic Balloon Co.

 Once sorted and packed into cartons a label stating that these come from the Zonta Club of Caboolture Inc, Queensland, Australia is affixed to the carton. There is no need to telephone in advance.  It is self- evident where cartons of resources are to be stacked. The address will be provided via a separate email. 

We are the only group collecting resources. The other two sources are individuals so we CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE. Tony will be back in Australia in late November-early December, so we need to get our resources to his brother’s storage area as soon as possible

Sandra Cooke


Footprint of Service:

Don’t forget to fill in your footprints of service in the Attendance book at every meeting.

Please complete your personal Footprints of Service Forms- especially if you are diligently working at home on making Breast Cushions- and transfer this data to the Sign On Register at monthly Dinner Meetings so that we can collate the total number of Service hours completed annually by Club members.
 

PUBLICITY/COMMUNICATION/UNITED NATIONS

UNITED NATIONS

24th October – United Nations Day

Thanks to the volunteers who will be manning the BBQ at our Sausage Sizzle at Harvey Norman on the 13th November. We hope it will add a reasonable amount to our kitty. If anyone else would like to help on the day their contribution will be gratefully received. The hours are approx 10.00 – 2.00 phone Patricia with your availability.
We have a tentative date for the Twelfth Night Theatre to see Menopause the Musical on the 2nd March 2005. More details to follow – stay tuned.

Don’t forget to bring along any donations for our Xmas hamper to the October dinner meeting. So far we have nothing to raffle. We will decide when we want to draw the raffle at this meeting and I will get tickets to everyone when that is decided. 

Also Barbara is collecting the Bottles to be Auctioned at our November meeting so don’t forget to bring a bottle of anything (cleverly disguised) to the October meeting.
The board has decided that the Library displays are in need of a face lift. We will discuss this at the October meeting.

Is there anyone who can do the Radio interview on Friday 4th November?

Don’t forget 
· Zonta’s 86th Birthday on 8th November

· World Kindness Day – 13th November – Think about writing a note to an old friend, making a donation to a charity or simply saying hello to fellow passenger on the bus or smiling at a stranger. 
· No Violence against Women on 25th November

Pam

MEMBERSHIP/ORGANIZATION

Nothing to report at the time of newsletter being forwarded to members.

Barbara Brann

NETWORKING INFORMATION ABOUT ‘SAFE HOUSES’ by Helene.
I was guest speaker for the Nambour Quota group recently and we were discussing our club projects over dinner.  They sponsor 2 "safe houses" in their area.  One has 9 beds and the other 10. That means accommodation for several women and children. The houses are actually owned by Qld. Gov. Dept. of Housing. Nambour Quota pays the nominal rent for each house. They work the project in conjunction with a couple of Lions Clubs in the area who sponsor the people who run the Contact Centre and organise the accommodation. The police, Domestic Violence Service, Lifeline or others phone the Contact Centre with details of the women / children needing temporary safe accommodation. The location of these house is "secret" because they are "safe houses" .In that respect, they differ from the one which Zonta Maroochy are involved with as I understand it is considered safely protected because it is very close to the police station. Perhaps we could get further information about the Quota project and maybe consider it for our club, providing we can do it in conjunction with some other organisation who can help supply the welfare people to staff the Contact Centre and organise people into the accommodation. Alternatively, we may be able to make it work if the Caboolture Domestic Violence Service people are the Contact Centre. ………….. Helene

OUT OF AFRICA:

Hi sorry that I have been a bit slack in relaying recent events.  I can cope with one hiccup at a time but when four upsets hit me at once I found life a bit difficult.  I am over it now and have moved on.  The weather here is becoming hotter every day.  Went to Senga Bay down at the lake at the beginning of October.  It was Mother's Day long weekend, so us Aussies and a couple of honorary AVI's have a little get together and do "Kriss Kringle/ Secret Santa".  For us living in Mzuzu it is 1000lkms round trip, it is only 100 klms from Lilongwe and about 350klms from Blantyre.  As Mzuzuians  (!) we find it very hot down at the lake, we don't realize just how cool it is in Mzuzu until we come down off the plateau.  The lake is beautiful to swim in and hard to comprehend that it is fresh water.  We all stayed in one large house at The Wheel House resort Senga Bay for two nights.  The arrangements were that the Lilongwe group cooked dinner on Saturday night and the Mzuzu lot prepared a meal for Sunday night.  The others from Blantyre cooked breakfast  with the help of the house boy.  With us from Mzuzu we all had our set instructions, Eileen was in charge of salad, Doreen prepared garlic bread, Vern and Craig cooked spaghetti bolognaise.  I had made a trifle earlier in the day and it was my task to keep the cooks supplied with alcohol.  The house boy cleaned up after us each meal and made our beds in the mornings.  Most of us went for a swim before breakfast, twice during the day and again before retiring at night, except for the hippos and the threat of catching Bilharzia there are no dangers in the lake, although it can become quite rough rather suddenly.  It is hard to imagine that the two year contract is coming to an end.  Two of the teachers fly out at the end of November as they are not extending.

Last weekend six of us went off to the lake again just for the Saturday night, this time we went to Nhkata Bay which is only 50 klms from Mzuzu.  We all went in Steph and Jeremy's "company utility" as our car is still not repaired.  Vern had his camera stolen, and there may be a very slight chance that he may get it back as the lady that runs the resort rang wanting make and model number.  Vern and I caught a mini bus back to Mzuzu, compared to some mini bus stories we had a reasonable trip.  We only waited 40 minutes for it to fill up, the bus did not break down along the way and we were dropped off at the post office so we did not have so far to walk. The trip took just over an hour, the oil light kept on coming on and I really don't think the gears are going to last too much longer.

Went to a very interesting talk on Thursday night by a Scottish lawyer that come out to Malawi in 1958, was expelled by President Banda and sent back to Scotland in 1964 but was invited back again in 2001 after Banda stepped down.  Going to have a quite weekend as Vern is hiring a car and taking three others to Wvarsa Marsh for Saturday night and then Livingstonia for lunch on Sunday.
Regards

Carole

Samaritan’s Purse

Thank you to the members who packed a box for Samaritan’s Purse.  I have dropped off the ones that I have been given and if anyone else is doing up one can you please deliver to Janette and Des, 8 Sourris Street, Caboolutre 5495 1964.  

If you are interested in going to the Warehouse to see what is happening, their address is Gate 2, 167 Hyde Road, Enogerra.

They asked that the box be no bigger than a ladies Size 9 shoe, wrapping is not necessary as they have to check each box before it is sent.  Please attach a cheque or cash for $7 for transport of box and mark if who your box is for ie girl/boy and age of child.  See website for more information:  Go to Google and type in Samaritans Purse and info will come up.
JOKE/SAYING:

Women work all the day.

Men have to put up signs when they work (“Men at Work”)


The gift of giving must start from the beginning.

Take Care   Patricia






